
The Town of Plainfield held the regular April 2017 Meeting at 700pm in the Town Hall. 

Members Present 

Supervisor-Todd Lewis 
Board Member-Wendell Rogers 
Board Member-Connie Peeters 
Board Member-Wayne Jennison 
Public-7 
Town Clerk-Jon Cockett 
Highway Superintendent-Rod Jennison 
 
Supervisor Lewis opened the meeting at 700pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
ASSESSOR REPORT 
John is finalizing and updating property exemptions so the County may take over processing for the 

tentative roll by April 18 

HIGHWAY 

Superintendent advises sweeping of Town roads will begin soon and will be completed in one week. The 
broom will be rented and will be much faster than prior equipment. Boxes on the two 6 wheelers will be 
removed and swapped after welding to one is completed. Request to spend $1200.00 to repair brakes 
to loader was approved. Also approved was $1200.00 to trim and cut trees on Skaneateles Turnpike 
ABSTRACTS 
Expenditures of $16,970.00 for the Highway Abstract # 4 were presented for payment.Connie Peeters 
motined to pay as presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-
aye,Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried  
Expenditures of$42,099.00 for the General Abstract #4 were presented for payment.Wayne Jennison 
motioned to pay as presented. Second by Connie Peeters.. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-
aye,Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
The Town will sponsor a scrap metal and tire drop-off on April 21 and 22. Details are available from any 
Highway employee or as printed in the STAR. 
 Training titled, Workplace Violence, will be presented on site in May for Highway employees. A division 
of OSHA will teach 
A part time Highway employee was approved to be hired and work from May to August. 
Bids for drilling a well on Town property will be requested. 
 
TOWN COURT 
Supervisor Lewis will temporarily be completing monthly Court reports that are required by the State 
Comptroller. New locks on the Courthouse were installed on approval by the Board. 
 
284 AGREEMENT 
The Board and Highway Superintendent have tentatively agreed on spending for repairs to Town roads. 
Funding reimbursement from New York State will be confirmed prior to signing. A copy of the 
agreement will be sent to the STAR for printing 



TOWN CLERK 
Jon Cockett presented the March Town Clerk report. Total revenue of $34.75 was collected.$23.30 was 
returned to the Town.Revenue was from sales of Conservation licenses and dog licenses.Connie Peeters 
motioned to accept as presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-
aye,Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried  
 
MARCH MINUTES 
Town Clerk presented the March regular meeting minutes. Connie Peeters motioned to accept with no 
corrections or additions. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-
aye,Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried  
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT 
Todd Lewis presented the March Supervisor report. Balances on all Town 
accounts,profit/loss,reconciliation were listed on the report .Connie Peeters motioned to accept as 
presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-aye,Peeters-aye, 
Jennison-aye. Carried  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 825pm on a motion by Connie Peeters and a second by Wayne Jennison. 
The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Rogers-aye,Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried  
 
 
Submitted  
Town Clerk 
Jon Cockett 
 
 


